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CITY COUNCIL MEMO 
2023-908 

 
MEETING OF AUGUST 1, 2023 
 
TO: Mayor Jordan and City Council 

THRU: Terry Gulley, Asst Public Works Director - Ops 

FROM: Ross Jackson, Jr., Fleet Operations Superintendent 

DATE: 
 

SUBJECT: LEWIS FORD OF FAYETTEVILLE 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
COUNCIL TO APPROVE A RESOLUTION FOR THE PURCHASE OF (5) FIVE WORK TRUCKS FROM 
LEWIS FORD OF FAYETTEVILLE AR, PER ORDINANCE #6491 FOR THE GOVERNMENT FLEET 
DISCOUNT PURCHASE PRICE OF $401,869, ALONG WITH ANY ADDITIONAL SURCHARGES OR 
DELIVERY FEES AND TO APPROVE A BUDGET ADJUSTMENT. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
Units 386 and 378 are both Ford F550 Utility bed Trucks that each have FASTER scores of 15 points and have 
exceeded their life expectancy. Unit 1246 is a Ford Fusion Hybrid with a FASTER score of 13.6 points and has 
reached replacement. The additional two Ford F550 Dump Body work trucks are expansion units for the Parks 
department.  
 
DISCUSSION: 
All five (5) vehicles will be purchased through Lewis Ford of Fayetteville utilizing government Fleet pricing 
incentives. The two replacement Water and Sewer utility bodies are $90,630; the two Parks Department 
expansion dump bodies are $89,677 and the Police Department F150 Hybrid is $41,255. The combined total 
for the quote with Fleet Incentive pricing is $401,869. 
 
BUDGET/STAFF IMPACT: 
The Police Department replacement is fully budgeted. All 4 F550's have had significant price increases. A 
budget adjustment is attached for your approval. 
 
All 5 vehicles were approved at the 07/11/23 Equipment Committee. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: SRF Lewis Ford, BA Lewis Ford, F550 Quotes, QUOTE F550 Utility Bed, QUOTE F550 
Dump Bed, Hybrid F150 Quotes, Quote F-150 Hybrid 
 


